



Central Foundation Girls' School (Voluntary Aided)

Headteacher: Ms E Holland

25-33 Bow Road, London E3 2AE Tel: 020 8981 1131 Fax: 020 8983 0188

Website: www.central.towerhamlets.sch.uk
Email: welcome@central.towerhamlets.sch.uk

11th November 2020

Dear Parents/Carers,

Re: Second confirmed Covid case in Year 10

We have been informed that there is now a second confirmed case across the Year 10 group.

In consultation with Public Health we have taken the decision to send all Year 10 students home at the end of school today to self-isolate. This is a precautionary measure to avoid any further transmission within the Year group and across the school, as well as to keep your daughter safe and well.

Your daughter is expected to return to Central Foundation Girls' School on Monday 23rd November 2020 which will be 14 days after the last contact with a positive case. Your daughter must remain at home for the whole duration and must not go out. Please ensure your daughter follows the self-isolation guidance referred to in the Public Health England letter provided

All Year 10 students will be set class work as per their normal school timetable on SMHW: your daughter must ensure that she is ready to follow her school timetable from home each day as teachers will be setting the class work and providing live feedback during each lesson. This will be in line with your daughter's daily timetable. Your daughter is expected to attend each lesson and complete the work set for all her lessons.

Any parent of a student that receives free school meals will be able to collect a food parcel from our Bow road reception area on Friday 13th November between 2pm and 3pm. This food parcel will provide enough ingredients to ensure your daughter can continue to have free lunches during her period of self-isolation. **Please do not send your daughter to collect the parcel as she must self-isolate at home.**

If your daughter develops symptoms please ensure that you book a test for her, and if it is a positive result, please can you inform the school immediately.

We apologise for any distress or difficulties this news may cause, and we understand that the arrangements we have been forced to make may cause inconvenience to you and your family.

Please rest assured that we continue to do all that we can to keep our students and staff safe and well. Do please also read the attached letter from Public Health England for further information. We hope that all families remain well over this period of lockdown.

Yours sincerely,

ada al

Ms E. Holland Headteacher

Transforming























